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Message ²- 

 

Hello all of Columbia,  
 
 
Welcome Back from your summer vacation! I hope that you all have had an enjoyable and safe summer. The 
Columbia Association held its annual Giglio lift in July at Our Lady of Mount Carmel Church in Brooklyn. I 
would like to thank all of the Columbia members who all participated in the lift.  
 
In August the Columbia Association held its annual Lake George Trip. The weather at Lake George was 
beautiful! All that attended that event I hope will cherish those wonderful moments for ever with their 
families.  On October 7, the Columbia Association participated in the annual Columbus Day Wreath Laying 
Ceremony at Columbus Circle. I want to thank all of the Columbia Association civil service groups that 
participated in this event and the Italian Consulate General and a special thanks to Joseph A. Guagliardo, the 
President of the National Council of Columbia Associations in Civil Service, for coordinating the entire event.   
 
On October 8, the Columbia Association hosted the Columbus Day Parade on 5th Avenue. The Columbia 
Association celebǊŀǘŜŘ Ƴŀǎǎ ŀǘ {ŀƛƴǘ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ /ŀthedral with the Most Reverend Timothy M. Dolan, the 
Archbishop of New York. The Columbia Association then formed up on 47th Street and 5th Avenue. This 
ȅŜŀǊΩǎ /ƻƭǳƳōǳǎ 5ŀȅ tŀǊŀŘŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΗ ¢ƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ǿŀǎ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳl. I want to take this opportunity 
to thank this ȅŜŀǊΩǎ /ƻƭǳƳōƛŀ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ Columbus Day Parade Grand Marshal Bobby Valentine, for 
accepting the Grand Marshall honor and marching in the parade with us. We want to thank him for his 
support of the men and women in the New York City Police Department Columbia Association. I also would 
like to express my gratitude to the following people who marched with the Columbia Association along 5th 
Avenue; Commissioner of the Office of Emergency Management Joseph J. Esposito, the Chief of Intelligence 
Bureau, Chief Thomas Galati and Chief, John A. Sassano. We also had Italian Police Officers marching in the 
Columbus Day Parade from different parts of New York, such as Suffolk County, Nassau County and different 
parts of this country, such as New Jersey, Boston and Connecticut. I would like to thank those Officers that 
marched from Italy, especially the Italian Caribinari and the Italian Polizia Di Stato. I would be remiss if I did 
not thank the whole Columbus Citizens Foundation that puts this whole Columbus Day Parade together 
each year. Most of all I would like to thank all the members of the Columbia Association who marched along 
5th Avenue and showed support to their organization. The luncheon was held this year at Wallace Hall. This 
location was enjoyed by all that attended. I would like to thank Josephine and Pasquale, the owners of 
5ŀƴǘŜΩǎ ¢ǊŀǘǘƻǊƛŀ ƛƴ aŀƘƻǇŀŎ bΦ¸ΦΣ ǿƘƻ ŎŀǘŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ŦƻƻŘ ǿŀǎ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ 
have been a success if not for the generous donation made by Lee Scharfstein of Combined Insurance and 
Monsignor David Cassato. The Columbia Association would also like to express its biggest gratitude to 
Sebastiano Bonanno our Sgt. Of Arms, for all that was done to make this event a successful one.   
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Let us push for memberships! If you have not paid your dues for 2018 please see your delegate or any Board 
hŦŦƛŎŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴΦ ¸ŜŀǊ ŀŦǘŜǊ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƎƻŜǎΥ άǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƻƴƭȅ ŀǎ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ŀǎ ƻǳǊ 
ǿŜŀƪŜǎǘ ƭƛƴƪέΦ ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ download a membership application on the Columbia website which is 
www.nypdcolumbia.org. You can now register online through NYCAPS Employee Self-Service (ESS) for 
automatic payroll deduction for membership in the Columbia Association. The website is ww.nyc.gov/ESS. 
LƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƛƻƴǎ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŀǳǘƻƳŀǘƛŎ ǇŀȅǊƻƭƭ ŘŜŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ /ƻƭǳƳōƛŀ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ 
website. Until next time, stay true to the Columbia Association. 
 
 
 
 
CǊŀǘŜǊƴŀƭƭȅ ¸ƻǳǊǎΣ 
 
9ƳŀƴǳŜƭ wƻǎǎƛ 
tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 
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The  

DCHSNQ½R 

Blog  

 

Alessio Bono   

 

Ciao Amici, 

 

Greetings, Hope your Summer was a memorable one. My family and I spent the summer in Italy with our 

relatives, embracing and teaching our children all about our culture and the importance of tradition and 

history. As we get back to business as ñAmericaniò we started the school year and everything that comes 

with the fall season. The NYC Columbus Day parade was another extraordinary event, as thousands of New 

Yorkers lined the parade route with a tremendous amount of pride. Our Membership welcomed the well-

wishers and supporters of the law enforcement community, while friends old and new donned their ñdress 

bluesò and marched up 5th Avenue. Things are always happening here at the Columbia Association, Our 

childrenôs Christmas party is in December with a special guest appearance by Santa Clause. Donôt miss our 

general meetings where old friends catch up. We always have informative guest speakers, Union 

representatives, legal advisors, pension advisors oh and the most important great food!!!!!!!!!  See you all 

soon. 

 

 

 

Arrivederci 

Alessio Bono 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjx-uPBlePYAhXBneAKHfGwDK4QjRwIBw&url=http://westtexasplasma.com/product/american-flag-grey-and-blue/&psig=AOvVaw3Sz9I8RaoHC4lKE4yIVDM4&ust=1516421776801516
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New York City Police Department 

Columbia Association  
Board of Officers 
wwwnypdcolumbia.org 

 

 
 
 

Executive Board 
 

President  Emanuel Rossi (845) 902 - 0175 

1st Vice President  Kendra Damante (347)247- 3327 

2nd Vice President  Christopher J. Pizzo  (516) 318 - 3545 

Executive Secretary  Louis Balsamo (516) 369 - 2325 

Treasurer  Anthony Burgio  (646) 221 - 1244 

Recording Secretary  Dyanne Marzano (917) 612 - 2625 

Corresponding Secretary  Michael Alfieri  (917) 575 - 0009 

Sergeant a t Arms  Sebastiano Bonanno (646) 210 - 9418 

Editor  Al Bono (347) 538 - 9161 

Public Relations  John DelGaudio (917) 757 - 1456 
 

 
 

Financial Secretaries  
 

Manhattan John Passarella  (646) 210 - 7015 

Brooklyn  Michael Russo (347) 668 - 4626 

Queens Michael Mongelli  (516) 732 - 7961 

Bronx Richard Citarella  (845) 629 - 8629 

Staten Island  Anthony Cannata (718) 877 - 6024 

Retirees  Marc Marino ( 718) 760- 7569 
 
 

 
Trustees 

 

Manhattan Steve Cameron (347) 860 - 0278 

Brooklyn  Anthony DiCarlo  (516) 445 - 3948     

Brooklyn  Marie Pilieci  (347) 933 - 9274 

Queens Anthony Mattesi  (845) 222 - 4186 

Bronx John Caruso (929) 287 - 5372 

Bronx Joseph Human (646) 510 - 9752 

Staten Island  Edward Ranieri  (646) 823 - 6007 

Life Member Rep Phil Rapaci Sr.  (718) 758 - 4475 
 
 

 
Directors and Advisors 

 

S.A.P.  Anthony Cesarano (646) 529 - 4310 

Parliamentarian  Phil Panzarella  (631) 965 - 7290 

Travel  John Martini  (718) 848 - 1858 

Health  Dr. Joseph J. Ciuffo  (718) 541 - 8962 

Legal Stuart Salles  (212) 267 - 9090 

Legal James Moschella (212) 233 - 3800 

Spiritual  Msgr. Robert Romano (646) 610 - 6472 

Spiritual  Msgr. David Cassato  (718) 259 - 9146 
 
 

 
 

  

http://www.nypdcolumbia.org/
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The  
Retired 

Desk  
 

PRAYERS  

  
  

Retired Desk by Marc Marino 

Please remember in your 
prayers the following Life 

Members:  
Louis Demarco, Philip 

Giardina, Stephen 
DeMuro, Joseph 

Caramanica, Frank 
Martucci, Nicholas Zoda, 

Anthony Possidente, 
Joseph Cordaro, and 

Mario Tessoriero, who 
passed away recently. 

Rest In Peace. 
 

For all members on 
patrol protecting this 

great city, and for those 
who are sick or confined 
to a hospital or nursing 

home 
 

Think about donating 
your $400 death benefit 
to the Scholarship Fund 

 

 
Dear Retirees, 
 
 
I hope everyone had a great summer. To save 
the association money I will be e-mailing you the 
2019 renewal dues in a couple of weeks. I e-
mailed you the scholarship raffles a couple of 
weeks ago. If you didn't receive it please send 
me an e-mail to retcolumbianypd@gmail.com to 
make sure I have your correct e-mail. You can 
also reach me at 718-760-7569.  
 
If you were an active MOS during the WTC attack 
you should be going to the WTC health 
monitoring program. If you are not part of the 
program, which is nationwide not just in New 
York, please call Maria Lugo at 212824-9702 and 
she will help you get enrolled in the program.   
 
You must file a Notice of Participation (NOP) with 
the N.Y.C. Police Pension Fund by September 
11, 2022. This reserves your right to have your 
pension reclassified if you become disabled from 
a WTC illness, or for your beneficiaries to file for 
a death benefit if you pass away from a WTC 
illness. Please go to the PBA website 
(www.nycpba.org) and under member services 
click on outside links and then click on the NYC 
Police Pension Fund link. When that opens, on 
the left, please click on WTC information tab. You 
will then see Notice of Participation Tax IDs. That 
is the list of all members who have filled out a 
NOP by tax number. Please click on that link to 
make sure your tax number is listed there. If itôs 
not please go back to the Police Pension Fund 
home page and click on the Forms tab. The NOP 
is form number 250. Please fill it out and mail it 
in. You do not have to be sick to fill out this form. 
 

Sincerely yours, 

Marc Marino 
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2018 Columbia Association Cigar Night 
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